



## Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

I am pleased to provide an update on developments at the Chinese church plant here in Anaheim, California. As you know, We are the confessional Reformed church serving the Mandarin-speaking community. Since early 2024, we have welcomed a number of believers from Mainland China and other parts of Asia. There is considerable interest in Reformed theology, as evidenced by many attendees participating in additional catechetical services. Our latest new member class consists of over 25 people, including 5 new adult converts and 5 children for baptism. We appreciate your continued support for these important milestones.

Many members of our congregation who are new immigrants encounter considerable challenges: adapting to a different culture and lifestyle, securing housing and employment, navigating local school systems, and getting a driver's license, just to name a few. Despite these difficulties, opportunities for joy and fellowship have emerged. For instance, the celebration of the Chinese Lunar New Year in the spring this year, featuring handmade dumpling preparation, provided a meaningful occasion for community connection. Numerous families reported that this experience contributed to a sense of belonging within our congregation.

The Lord has provided us with elders. Brother John Li, who just graduated from Westminster Seminary California, has been confirmed by the congregational vote to be the new elder. He has been granted license for exhortation in the past summer, and has been involved in the ministry of the preaching. We are thankful to the Lord for answering our prayers by raising up men for the offices. Lord willing, we will train and elect more new officers and take another steps toward particularization.



Financially, the first half of the year has been challenging. Despite our numerical growth, contributions have fallen below budget for several consecutive months. Many in our congregation are new immigrants who are either unemployed or working low-income jobs. Yet, we trust in the Lord's provision and are grateful for any support you may feel led to offer (For online donations, please visit <a href="https://www.ccreformed.org/offering/">www.ccreformed.org/offering/</a>).

We are deeply grateful for your prayers and support as we continue to labor in this ministry. May the Lord bless you abundantly as you partner with us in advancing His kingdom.

With gratitude in Christ, Rev. Yi Wang



## Prayer Requests

- Servant Leaders: Pray for brother John
   Li the new elder and also for more
   elders and deacons to be called.
- Financial Provision: Pray for God's provision to meet the needs of the Chinese church and our members.
- Spiritual Growth: Pray for peace, unity, and spiritual maturity within the congregation.





## ONTARIO, CA

Rev. Taylor Kern & Rev. Daniel Ventura

## **Breaking Down Barriers**, **Building Up the Body**

An Update from El Mesías - Ontario United Reformed Church's Spanish Language Ministry

> "For [Christ] himself is our peace, who has made us both one and has broken down in his flesh the dividing wall of hostility." - Ephesians 2:14

This past year, our Spanish Language ministry, El Mesías, has faced fresh challenges as changes in immigration enforcement have unsettled many in our community. Across Southern California, we've seen a rise in fear and anxiety among Latino families—citizens and sojourners alike who live with uncertainty about their future. But as always, moments of cultural instability also become moments of gospel opportunity. In the midst of it all, we have seen our people continue to gather, worship, and grow in grace. Our Lord has not abandoned his church.

By God's mercy, the core of our community has remained faithful. Despite external pressures, the work of discipleship continues, and we see







